ANSWERED APR 1 1 ygLidns Park -

April 7, 1968

John J, Williams
Senate Office Building 19%%
Washington, D. C. PPRC;

&

My husband and I would like to strongly
urge you to work for and to support any
and all legislation which will result

in the long overdue equalization of
rights for the negroes. We have been
very much in favor of this for some time,
but to be honest about it have been too
lazy to communicate our thoughts to you.
In view of Dr. King's tragic death, it

is obvious that many of useé must overcome
our tendency to leave the work to someone
else.

Dear Senator Williams;

We were sorry to read of your intention
to leave public office wikhin the next
few years and would commend you on your
fine record. We will hope that some of
your final work will be to implement
civil rights legislation.

RS AR Very truly yours,





